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Unitarian Society of New Haven 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Trustees 

March 11, 2021 
 

Accepted April 8, 2021 
 

Board Members Present: President Nancy Apfel, Vice President Emily McCave, Clerk Becky 
Friedkin, Past President Al Bosch; Trustees at Large Bernice Marie-Daly, Tina Santoni, Rich 
Stockton; Youth Trustee Elizabeth S.; Rev. Lindasusan Ulrich, ex officio 
 

Board Members Absent:  Treasurer Larry Copes 
 

Others Present: Gwen Heuss-Severance and David Stagg (Management Team) and guest 
speakers Sharon McBlain, Wendy Mcleod, and Tisa Wenger about the Waverly/USNH 
Partnership. 
 

1.  Gather 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Board met online via Zoom. 
Nancy called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm and welcomed the Waverly guests to the 
meeting. Emily lit the chalice and read A Prayer Among Friends, by John Daniel. 
We read the Board Covenant and postponed the check in until after the Waverly presentation.  
Changes to the agenda – the monitoring of policy 1.1 is due in April, not tonight. 
 

2.  Reports 

Waverly/USNH Partnership  

Our guests introduced themselves. Sharon McBlain has been involved with Waverly since the 

beginning, decades ago. Wendy Mcleod was the Waverly Resource Coordinator in 2003, and 

has continued to be a friend of the Waverly community over the years. Tisa and her daughter 

volunteered with the Little Learners for some time and Tisa is the liaison from the Social Justice 

Council to the Waverly Planning Group. Tynicha Drummonds was unable to attend. 
 

The Waverly Planning Group (Sharon McBlain, Naomi Polanetska, Amanda Dettmer, Wendy 

Mcleod, Tynicha Drummonds, with participation from Tisa Wenger and Lisa Anderson) would 

like to revitalize the 501(c)( 3), created some years ago by Wendy McLeod at the direction of 

the Waverly Tenant Management Board with the support of USNH agreeing to serve as a 

fiduciary. This non-profit would then seek funding from sources other than USNH to help 

support and expand programming. 

 

The Housing Authority of New Haven (HANH), following recent direction from HUD, is focusing 

on “teaching residents to become self-sufficient” so that they can leave public housing. A 

previous emphasis on community is gone. 
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The Waverly Planning Group is asking for a letter of support, a memorandum of agreement, or 

a memorandum of understanding from the USNH Board to use in grant applications. 
 

The Board agreed that several members will meet with the Waverly Planning Group to further 

clarify the nature of support being requested. 
 

The Powerpoint presented by Wendy is appended to these minutes. 

{The Waverly guests left the meeting at 7:19.} 
 

The Board did a very brief life check-in. 
 

Minister’s Report 

Rev. Lindasusan’s report to the Board is appended to these minutes. 
 

Management Team Reports    

Budget Updates:  David reported on the current year budget through January 2021. Pledge 

fulfillment is on track, although the collection plate is down (only 38% of budgeted income).  

Cuddle Time rental income is good; other rentals and fundraising are way down. Committee 

and member services expenses are way down (11% of the budget). Professional expenses are 

down, as are Music and Religious Education. Overall, expenses are at 54% of budget and 

income is at 58% of budget; we are $38,000 ahead of our projection for this time of the year. 
 

He reported on the current draft of the FY22 Budget. To meet the Board priorities, the budget 

includes a salary increase for Jesse, given his recent credentialing at a higher level; a 1.2% COLA 

for all staff; an increase to the UUA from 40% to 50% of their ask; stable funding for Waverly 

and CONECT; fairly modest cuts to other committee and programmatic budgets. The budget 

includes a transfer of approximately $3,500 to the capital budget and a release of $35,000  

from Gifts and Donations (into which the forgiven PPP loan was placed).  
 

Board question: Is the Finance Committee going to ask committees and task forces for any 

information on their programmatic goals for next year? It would be helpful to know something 

about their plans in order to allocate scarce funds in support of the Among Ends. David will take 

to the Finance Committee. 
 

Building Reopening Advisory Group:  

Gwen reported on BRAG’s meeting of February 24. Her report is appended to these minutes. 
 

Stewardship Report 

Becky updated the email she sent yesterday. Her report is appended to these minutes. 
 

Report from the New Day Rising Conference 

Emily reported on this one-day conference sponsored by the UUA on anti-racism work and 

dismantling white supremacy culture. More than1,200 people participated. Emily was 
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energized to hear what other congregations are doing, including congregations who have tried 

and failed to adopt the 8th principle.  All are welcome to be part of the 8th Principle Learning 

Community, which is nationwide. Contact Emily or Jackie Trimble Shapiro to participate. 
 

3.  Future Planning  

Emily announced that Joanie Messner has agreed to be nominated for Vice President and 

Aimee Bogush has agreed to be nominated for Clerk. Becky noted that the Board will need to 

decide if we want Nominating to fill one of the vacant At-Large Trustee slots. 
 

Spring Board Retreat 

All present are able to attend a retreat on May 8.   

{Bernice left the meeting at 7:58.} 
 

Topics suggested include working with the COIC Report sections on Hospitality & Inclusion and 

on Governance; work on the 8th principle;  a recent proposal to change USNH’s name; anti-

racism work with a regional UUA facilitator; evaluating board effectiveness’ how to make 

governance and leadership and congregational participation more understood and accessible to 

everyone; and leadership development. 
 

Emily noted that all the 2020 GA workshops are available online. She recommends one from on 

Why Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Matters to YOUR Congregation and Visioning and 

Governance Can Be Inclusive, Equitable, Co-Owned 
 

Emily, Tina, and Nancy agreed to be on the Planning Committee.  Becky volunteered if she is 

needed. Nancy will reach out to Bernice, who had to leave early. 
 

4.  Closing 

Consent Agenda 

After Becky noted two corrections (removal of a sentence fragment and the omission of Larry 

Copes’ attendance) the Board accepted the minutes from the February 11 Board meeting. 
 

Process Observation 

Tina noticed that we had a very full agenda, with a lot of good information shared. There was 

less open discussion and personal sharing (check in)  than for some meetings, partly because 

we had a long presentation.  We did not have a mid-meeting break.  
 

Rich will be process observer in April. 
 

{Rev. Lindasusan left the meeting at 8:08.} 
 

Thank-you notes 

Nancy, Emily, Elizabeth, and Tina will write the thank-you note this month. 

https://vimeo.com/showcase/7462757
https://vimeo.com/showcase/7462757/video/432992361
https://vimeo.com/showcase/7462757/video/433048976
https://vimeo.com/showcase/7462757/video/433048976
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Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Friedkin, Clerk 

 

Attachments: 

Rev. Lindasusan’s report to the Board 

BRAG update from Gwen Heuss-Severance 

Stewardship update from Becky Friedkin 

Waverly powerpoint presentation 
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What do you notice? 

• I’ve been running across different places where processes and/or 
responsibility for the processes are unclear. A prime example is updating the 
USNH home page: who fields these requests? who implements them? what 
kinds of approvals are needed? Another example is the lack of clarity about 
the Treasurer’s role, which we’re now attending to. (I realize this came in part 
from the move to policy governance.) There has also been a lack of clarity 
around how we track the names of members who have died and whose ashes 
are buried at USNH. While this should go more smoothly in the future thanks 
to SOP-0014, it’s indicative of the pattern I’m noticing. It catches my attention 
and makes me wonder whether there’s some underlying dynamic that creates 
these little eddies of uncertainty and confusion. 

Do you have questions? 

• What would you like to accomplish as a Board in the next three months (that 
is, before the Board composition changes)? 

• Where does the Board fit into planning the celebration of the congregation’s 
70th anniversary? What is your vision of the purpose of the celebration 
(beyond eating cake, which is definitely a worthy goal)? 

• How are you feeling about the 8th Principle and its possible adoption at 
USNH? 

What do you need? 

• I wanted to let you know about some upcoming conferences I’ll be attending 
(all of them are virtual): 

◆ Finding Our Way Home (for UU religious professionals of color): 
March 29— April 1 

◆ Renaissance (for spiritual directors/companions): April 20-24 

◆ Festival of Homiletics (for preachers): May 17-21 

◆ Ministry Days/General Assembly (for UU ministers/all UUs): June 21-27 

I’ve already been working with the Worship Planning Team to make plans for 
the Sundays when I’ll be out of the pulpit. 

• As more people in our community get vaccinated (hooray!), the pressure to 
open the building and have in-person services will likely increase as well. 
Currently, the plan is to look to Water Communion in the fall as our return to 
the sanctuary together. If you get questions or pushback, please remind 
people that it’s a justice issue that we remain on our current path until it’s safe 
for all of us to gather, especially since we don’t yet have the equipment to 
livestream services. Otherwise, we’d inadvertently create a tier of people 
within the congregation deemed nonessential to the community. 
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Anything else? 

• I’m collaborating with a team of people through the UU Ministers Association on 
reimagining one of the key worship services at Ministry Days (Celebration of 
Ministry, also known as the “25/50 service”) and creating a new liturgy for it. I’m 
very excited about the direction we’re going and its potential to serve the needs 
of both those who believe it’s time to release the old format and those who want 
it to remain the same. 
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1. BRAG met on Wednesday, Feb. 24 to receive reports from Jamie and Jesse re. use of the 
building and grounds since December 2020, review rental requests for the coming 2-3 
months, and to discuss whether USNH should have a vaccination policy. 
 

2. In determining  to continue our current building-use policies we reviewed:  
a. the UUA Guidance for gatherings,  
b. the 5 metrics (daily new cases, infection rate, positivity rate, tracers hired, and ICU 

headroom) used by  the Reston, VA UU Congregation,  
c. and the daily Connecticut COVID-19 stats,  
d. Gov. Lamont’s Executive Orders re Religious Gatherings. 

 

3. We published an Update on Building Reopening When COVID Subsides: 
USNH will continue our online Sunday services through the summer. We will return to 

indoor services in the fall, if safety indicators and scientific criteria allow. We hope we can 

all come together in the sanctuary for the Water Communion service on September 12. 

With current COVID-19 statistics and under state guidelines, we are now able to 

accommodate larger outdoor gatherings. You must schedule any use of the grounds, and 

masks and six-foot social distancing are required. Members of scheduled gatherings will be 

able to enter the building to use the restrooms by following building-use protocols. 

Please contact Jamie Ross at office@usnh.org to schedule any gathering and to get 

more information on capacity limits and protocols for bathroom use. From the Building 

Reopening Advisory Group (BRAG). Please contact management.team@usnh.org if you 

have additional questions. 

 

4. On March 7, 2021, Governor Lamont’s office announced that limits on churches for in-
person gatherings will end on March 19, 2021 but that mask-wearing and social distancing 
requirements are to remain in place. 

a. Connecticut’s recent positivity rate: 
Feb. 22  2.22% 

Mar. 4  1.86 

Mar. 8  2.63 

Mar. 9  3.56 

 

b. There is an increase in the numbers of the new and more contagious variants of the 
infections. 

 

Therefore a wait-and-see attitude is the wiser course, and it is shared by several of our 

neighboring congregations. So we will continue with the policies that we have in place and look 

forward to being together in the fall.  

Gwen Heuss-Severance, 
Management Team

mailto:office@usnh.org
mailto:management.team@usnh.org
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Laura Patey and Cindy Chelcun are chairing the Stewardship committee. Other members are Al 

Bosch, Jerry Clupper, Sally Connolly, Ethan Loewi, and me. 

The campaign theme is Living Our Values Every Day - we are all LOVED. As we come together 

in shared stewardship this year, our focus and theme of LOVED guides us back to the strong 

foundation of our congregation, and the promise to be here for each other and the greater 

community.  

The campaign goal is an ambitious $490,000, only $10,000 less than last year's goal. March 21 is 

the Sunday kick-off stewardship service and email invitations to pledge went out to leadership 

(all members of the Board, Management Team, finance-related committees, and the Social 

Justice Council, as well as chairs of committees and social justice task forces) last Wednesday 

and a reminder is going out today. We would like a strong total leadership pledge total to 

announce during the March 21 service and in our general pledge invitation. 

As of this evening, we have received 29 leadership pledges, including 10 from Board and MT 

members, totaling $133,400. If you have not yet made a pledge, please do so by Monday, 

March 15. If you are able, please consider increasing your pledge, to help us reach our 

ambitious, but necessary, goal.  You can pledge online here. If you have any questions, please 

contact me or email stewardship@usnh.org. 

Finally, Stewardship communications will be sent by email this year, with paper mailings to 

those who need them. This will benefit both the planet and our operating budget. 

~ Becky Friedkin, for the Stewardship Committee 

 

https://form.jotform.com/200494969160158
mailto:stewardship@usnh.org
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